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INTRODUCTION 

The MINT claims were staked on the basis of gold 
associated with anomalous quantities of arsenic in 
heavy mineral samples taken from stream sediments. 
Follow-up work in 1983 consisted of silt sampling 
and contour soil sampling directed at locating the 
source of gold found in heavy mineral concentrates. 

Work carried out in 1986, the subject of this 
report, was directed at locating geological 
structures using VLF-EM. 

LOCATION, ACCESS AND TOPOGRAPHY 

The Mint claims are located 80km south of Williams 
Lake, 15km west of the Fraser River at the head 
waters of Grinder and Borin Creeks. The Blackdome 
property is 6km south of the Mint claims. 

The property is accessible from Williams Lake by 
helicopter or by logging road from the Alkali Creek 
- Dog Creek road, which parallels the Fraser and 
forks west towards the claims at the Koster Creek 
dam. 

The claims are situated on the hill tops of the 
Camelsfoot Range between the Fraser River and Churn 
Creek Valleys. Relief is 300m with the highest 
point at 1970m. The claims are drained primarily 
to the east. 
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The fol lowing c la ims  a r e  h e l d  by MineQuest 
Explora t ion  Assoc ia tes  Ltd.  on beha l f  of GoldQuest 
I ,  a  General  Limited Pa r tne r sh ip .  

TABLE I 
CLAIM STATUS 

C l a i m  
Name 

Mink I 
Mink I1 
Mint I 
Mint I1 
Mint I11 
Mint I V  
P e a r l  

Record 
Number 

No. of 
Un i t s  

DUE DATE ( b e f o r e  
submission of  t h i s  r e p o r t )  

September 19 ,  1986 
September 19 ,  1986 
March 21, 1986 
March 21, 1986 
March 21, 1986 
March 21, 1986 
November 17 ,  1986 



HISTORY AND PREVIOUS WORK 

The MINT claims border the north edge of the Black- 
dome property, presently under development by 
Blackdome Mining Corporation. Gold-bearing veins 
were discovered on Black Dome Mountain in the late 
1940's and serious exploration and development 
began in 1977. Published reserves stand at 203,000 
tons grading 0.79 oz/ton gold and 3.76 oz/ton 
silver, and production began in April, 1986. 

The MINT claims were staked in 1983 by MineQuest 
Exploration Associates Ltd. The 1983 progam 
consisted of silt and soil sampling. 

No lode mineral occurrences are known on the 
claims. 

WORK CARRIED OUT IN 1986 

A reconnaissance VLF-EM survey was conducted 
between February 23 and 28, 1986. Five east-west 
lines were spaced 100 metres apart, with stations 
chained and flagged every 25 metres. A total of 
12.5 kilometres of survey were completed, using a 
Geonics EM-16 unit and Seattle, Washington as 
transmitting station. 

The VLF-EM survey was conducted by P.D. McCarthy 
with the assistance of B.G. Griffiths. The program 
was under the direction of R.V. Longe. 
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GEOLOGY 

According to Tipper (1978) the region is underlain 
predominantly by Eocene rhyolites and rhyolitic 
pyroclastics with overlying Miocene sediments and 
olivine basalts. Upper Cretaceous sediments and 
volcanics of the Kingsvale Group and Cretaceous 
intrusives are exposed where the Tertiary cover has 
been fully eroded. The Cretaceous sediments trend 
east to northeast dipping between 30° south to 30° 
north. The Tertiary flows trend north-south 
dipping east. Regional faulting is commonly 
north-northwest and east-northeast. 

The Mint claims are underlain predominantly by 
Eocene rhyolitic flows and breccias. 
~iocene/~ligocene sediments overlie the volcanics 
to the west. 

RESULTS 

Dip angle, quadrature, and Fraser filtered dip 
angle were plotted and profiled at a scale of 
1:10,000 (see Figures 2 and 3). Fraser filter 
values were derived using the standard formula. 
Response over the grid is noisy and line to line 
correlation is not readily apparent. Distinct 
cross-overs are present on Lines 5000N, 5100N, and 
5200N at approximately 3700E and 4200E. These 
features mark the contact between a resistive unit 
in the centre, flanked by two more conductive units 
to the west and east. 

-MlneQuest Explorat~on Associates Ltd 



DISCUSSION 

The two VLF-EM cross-overs detected by the survey 
trend north to north north-east, roughly parallel 
to the structures controlling mineralized quartz 
veins at Black Dome Mountain, just to the south. 
The quartz lodes are found in a silicified fault 
zone with some stockwork development and 
silicification of the country rock. The resistive 
core of these two features may be a zone of 
silicified bedrock with less altered rock on both 
sides. 

9.0 CONCLUSIONS 

The VLF-EM survey has outlined a band of resistive 
bedrock flanked by more conductive units to the 
west and east. The resistive band parallel to the 
trend of the quartz veins at Black Dome Mountain, 
just to the south of the property. Further 
geophysical surveys, soil sampling, and geological 
mapping are recommended to define the extent of 
this geophysical feature. 
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MINT CLAIM RAW DATA 
In-phase Quadrature 

2  2  
4  0  
6 - 1  

- 9  - 9  
- 8  0  

- 2 6  - 2  
- 2 5  0  
- 1 8  2  
- 1 8  - 5  
- 1 3  - 6  
- 1 0  - 2  
- 1 6  - 3  
- 1 3  4  
- 3 9  4  
- 1 5  9  

0  8  
- 9  5  

- 2 1  2  
- 1 7  2  
- 1 9  - 4  
- 3  - 5  

4  - 5 
6  - 5  

- 1 4  - 5  
- 2 1  - 2  
- 1 9  4  
- 3 6  - 1  
- 3 2  - 4  
- 1 9  1  
- 1 9  - 3  

- 8  0  
- 5  - 3  
- 5 - 6  
- 7  - 7  
- 3  0  
- 3  3  

1  5  
3  8  
9 8 
8  6  
1  - 2  

- 5  - 6  
- 5  - 7  

- 2 0  - 1 3  
- 2 0  - 10  
- 3 1  - 1 1  
- 2 9  - 1 0  
- 2 0  - 5  
- 1 9  - 9  



MI NT CLA IM RAW DATA 

In-phase Quadrature 

- 7  - 5 
- 2  - 2  
- 7  - 1 
- 8  2  
- 9  2  

- 1 1  - 1  
- 1 3  - 2  
- 1 7  - 8  
- 1 7  - 9  
- 1 7  - 11 
- 1 2  - 1 1  

- 8  - 9  
- 9  - 7  
- 7  - 10 

8  - 5 
14 - 2  

8  - 3  
9  0  
2  2  

- 4  4  
- 7  4  
- 8  - 6  
- 2  - 10 

7  - 7  
6  - 1  

- 6  - 6  
- 3  - 5 
- 8  - 1  
- 1  2  
- 2 3  
- 9  3  
- 9  4  
- 4  4  
- 7  4  
- 3  5 

- 10 - 2  
0  - 2  

16 - 1  
12 - 6  

3  - 6  
0 - 3  

- 1  - 3  
1  - 3  

- 4  1  
- 4  2  
- 4  1  
- 4  - 2  
- 3  - 3  
- 2  - 3  



MINT CLAIM RAW DATA 
In -phase  Q u a d r a t u r e  

- 1 1  - 1  
- 8  2  

- 1 8  6 
- 2  - 1  

0 - 3  
0 - 4  
0 1  

- 3  4  
- 2 4  5  
- 2 3  1  
- 1 4  0 
- 10 - 4  
- 7  - 3  
- 8  3  
- 6  3  
- 3  6 
- 2  5  

- 1 1  1  
- 4  2  
- 8  - 2  
- 7  - 6  

3  - 6  
- 1 9  - 6  
-28  - 2  
- 2 5  2  
- 2 1  4  
- 2 6  9 
- 3 7  6 
- 2 8  5  
- 2 7  1 
- 1 8  2  
- 1 2  - 1  
- 7  0 
- 2  - 4  
12  - 1  
12 - 1  

1  - 4  
2 - 1  
6  4  
1 5  
1  5  

- 8  0 
- 5  2  

- 1 2  2 
- 1 8  3  
- 1 6  8  
- 1 5  5  
- 2 7  - 3  
- 7  - 4  



MINT CLAIM W W  DATA 
In-phase Quadrature 

7  - 10 
17 - 4  

- 1 2  -7  
-32  - 7  
- 2 9  0 
- 2 3  2  
- 1 7  2  
-17  2  
- 3  6  
- 6  5  

- 1 6  3  
- 1 5  1  

- 8  0 
- 9  - 4  

6  - 1  
16 1  
3 3  7  
24 6  

1  7 
- 3  5  

- 1 1  5  
- 8  3  
- 1  0 

3  1 
- 2 7  -4  
- 2 6  - 6  
- 2 2  -7  
- 2 5  - 10 
- 14 - 8  

0  - 1  
5  2  

- 6  - 2  
0  0 
5  3  
5  2  
2  0 

12 4 
0 3  

- 1 2  - 3  
- 2  1  
- 3  - 1  

2  1  
- 6  - 1  
- 8  - 1  
- 5  - 2 

1  - 2  
- 1  - 3  
- 2 - 2  
- 5  - 5  



M I N T  CLAIM RAW DATA 

In-phase Q u a d r a t u r e  

- 2  - 4  
- 1 5  - 4  
- 1 6  - 5  
- 14 - 4  
- 1 0  - 5  
- 1 4  - 1  

2  5  
1  4  
3  3  
6  2  
5  1  
1  0  
1  1  

- 3  - 2  
1  0  
6  - 1  
6  - 3  
2 - 7  
2  6  

- 2  10  
- 1 6  5  
- 4 4  - 4  
- 3 4  - 5  
- 2 0  - 7  

3  - 1  
- 14 - 14 
- 1 2  - 9  
- 10 - 3  
- 1 8  2  
- 2 5  3  
- 3 1  1  
- 4 1  - 6  
- 2 7  - 2  

- 9  6 
- 2  7  
- 5  0  

- 1 1  - 1 1  
- 4  - 1 1  

7  - 5  
4  - 11  
7  - 8  

- 2  - 5  
- 1 7  - 8  

- 9  - 4  
1  1  

- 2  11  
- 1 5  9  
- 30  - 3  
- 1 9  - 1  



MINT CLAIM KAW DATA 

In -phase  Q u a d r a t u r e  

- 8  5  
- 2  - 1  
- 1  - 6  
- 2  - 1 2  

1  - 1 1  
- 7  - 15 

- 1 0  - 14 
- 2 5  - 10 
- 1 6  3  
- 3 2  - 8  
- 1 8  - 3  
- 14 - 5 
- 1 3  - 7  
- 1 2  - 9  
- 6  - 7  
- 5  - 8  
- 5  - 8  
- 7  - 1 2  

1  - 8  
- 2  - 10 
- 3  - 5  
- 7  - 7  

- 1 0  - 7  
- 2 2  - 9  
- 2 6  - 1 0  
- 1 8  - 8  
- 1 7  - 8  
- 2 2  - 8  
- 4 1  - 10  
- 4 7  - 1 7  
- 3 0  - 1 3  
- 1 5  - 10 
- 1  - 1  

- 11  - 4  
- 1 3  - 2  

- 8  0  
- 5 - 3  

4 0  
- 3 - 3  

0  - 1  
- 2  - 2  
- 2 1  

- 1 0  - 2 
- 1  3  

3  1  
- 8  - 2  

- 1 3  - 4  
- 9  - 5 
- 3  - 1  



MI NT CLA I M R4VV DATA 

In-phase Quadrature 

- 6  - 6  
-11  - 7  
- 2 4  -16  
- 1 4  - 12 
- 5  - 1 1  
-7  -16  

7  - 9  
- 4  - 10 

- 1 1  0  
3  4  
2  2  
1  - 1  
2  0  
4  0  
3  1  
0  0 
4  0  

10 3  
5  3  

- 3  0 
3  2  
7 4 
0  3  

- 2 8  - 4  
- 2 5  - 6  
- 1 5  -8 

1  - 6  
- 4  - 10 
-8 -9  
- 4  0  

- 1 5  5 
- 3 1  6  
- 3 7  4  
-29  5 
- 2 3  1  
-21  - 3  

- 8  1  
- 1 3  - 5  
- 1 3  - 8  
- 1 1  - 1 3  
- 3  - 11 
- 1  - 13  
- 8  -4  

- 2 8  - 4  
- 2 2  - 4  
- 1 8  - 4  
- 2 2  - 5  
-22  - 5 
- 2 0  - 2  



MINT CLAIM FUW DATA 
In -phase  Q u a d r a t u r e  

- 1 3  2  
- 2  14 

2  14 
7 13 
2  7 

- 2  3  
- 1  - 2  

2  - 2  
7 - 1 1  

18 - 9  
2  1  - 7  

6  - 2  
- 9  - 5  

6  6  
- 10  1  
- 3  3  

5  7 
0  1  

1 1  4  
1 0  2  

1  - 1  
1  1  
4  - 1 
6  - 2  
3  1 

- 2 7  - 1 6  
2  - 5  

12 3 
- 2 2  - 9  

- 8  3  
- 3 1  3 
- 3 5  - 5  
- 1 8  - 5  
- 1 5  - 1 2  
- 1  - 5  

7 2 
- 1 2  1  
- 10  0  

- 4  3 
- 1 4  3  
- 2 1  - 7 

3  - 4  
15 - 5  
- 1  - 16 
- 5  - 8  

0  7  
- 1 7  - 2  
- 10 0  

- 4  - 1 



M I N T  CLAIM FL4W DATA 
In-phase Quad ra tu r e  

- 2 5  0  
- 2 4  - 2  
- 1 4  - 3  

- 8  - 3  
- 1 3  - 9  
- 14 - 3  
- 2 2  - 4  
-13  5 
- 2 3  0  

- 8  1  
- 3  - 1  
- 3  - 1  

- 1 2  2  
- 8  3  

- 1 9  3  
- 2 4  1  
- 1 6  1  

- 9  0  
6 3  

15 5 
23 10 
10 7 

7 8  
19 15 
14 10 

8  5 
9  4  

16 6  
8 - 1  
5  - 5  

13 - 1  
2  - 5 
5 2  
3  3  

- 1 1  1  
- 18 0 
- 1 9  - 1  
- 2 1  - 2  
- 2 8  - 7  
- 2 4  - 9  
- 2 3  - 1 1  
- 3 2  - 14 
- 2 2  - 1 1  

7 13 
- 1 0  - 2  
- 2 1  - 6  
- 2 9  - 6  
- 2 9  - 10 
- 2 1  - 3  



MINT CLAIM RAW DATA 
In-phase Quadrature 



M I N T  CLAIM RAW DATA 
In-phase  Q u a d r a t u r e  





COST STATEMENT 

MINT CLAIMS 

FEBRUARY 1, 1986 TO W C H  31, 1986 

FEES AND WAGES 

P . D . McCarthy 
6 days at $185.00 

B. Griffiths 
6 days at $120.00 

A.W. Gourlay 
4.75 hours at $64.00 

DISBURSEMENT : 

M .Q. Rental Vehicle Charges 
Fuels & Lubricants 
Meals 
Freight 
M.Q. Field Equipment Charges 
M.Q. Camp Equipment Charges 
Equipment Rental 
Fuels, Lubricants, Camp 
Groceries 
Food & Accommodation 
General Supplies 
Telephone 
Disbursement Over-Ride 
Report Preparation Estimate 
Reprographics Estimate 
Drafting Estimate 

L M ~ n e Q u e s t  Explorat~on Assoc~ates Ltd 





STATEMENT OF QUALIFICATIONS 

I, Andrew Gourlay, hereby certify that: 

1. I am presently employed by MineQuest 
Exploration Associates Ltd. as Senior 
Geologist 

2. I am a graduate of the University of British 
Columbia (B.Sc. Hons., 1977, in geology). 

3. I am a Professional Geologist in good standing 
with the Association of Professional 
Engineers, Geologists and Geophysicists of 
Alberta, and a Fellow of the Geological 
Association of Canada. 

4. I have practised my profession as geologist 
for 8 years. 

5. This report is based on information acquired 
from maps, files, and data lists at MineQuest 
Exploration Associates Ltd. 

Signe 

Dated 
this 





Province of Brltlrh Colutrbla Ministry of Energy. Mines and Petroleum Resour~@s. 1 

MINERAL RESOURCES DIVISION -TITLES BRANCH ;. I,.! 21 l??S"; 
1 

MINERAL ACT .RI 11 b1 0. , 
I 

. . . . . . . . .  i 

STATEMENT OF EXPLORATION AND DEVELOPMENT \ 

R . V .  Longe MineQuest Exploration Associates Ltd. ..................................................................... 1. .......................... .. ................................................................................................................ Agenl tor 
Nnw 

. i 
IN-I 

311 Water Street 201-311 Water Street 

220682 LONGRV ............................................................... 220685 ',MINEXA ............................... .................................................. Wld wbaisting F.M.C. Nlo. .. Vali subsisting F.M.C. No. 

STATE THAT 
CHURN CREEK I V  CALIM GROUP 

1. I have done, or cawed lo be dMe, work on IM .............................................................................................................................................. ............................................... 
Mint I ,  11, 1111 I V  

Ciaun(s) 

1368 1369 1370 1371 ............................................................................................................................................................................................... ..................... ......................... Recad No(s). ................... r r r 

2 5 h  SW of Gang Ranch Situate a1 in th Mining Division. 

2. The folkwing work was done in the 12 months in which such work is required to be done: 

[COMPLETE APPROPRIATE SECTION(S) A, 8, C, D, FOLLOWING] 

A. PHYSICAL (Trenches, open cuts. adits, pits, shalls. reclamation. and conslruction of roads and trsk.) 

(Give delaits as required by section 13 of regutalions.) 

I wish Lo apply S ........................................................... d physical work to the claims listed below. 

(Slate number d years lo be applted to each claim, ils month d record, and ldenlily each claim by name and record number.) . 

... I wiah to apply $ .........-....... "".. ......................... d lhis prnspocUng work to the claims listed below. 

(SWe number d years to be applied to each claim, its month d record, and idenlify each clalm by name and record number.) 

d. PROSPECTING (Details in mport submitted as per seclton 9 d regulations.) 
(The itemized cost stalernml musl be part ol the report.) COST 

..................... ".... ................................................... 



C. DRILLING (Details in report submilled as per secUon 8 of regulations.) , 
(The itemized cost slutemen1 must be part ol the report.) 

0. GEOLOGICAL, GEOPHYSICAL, GEOCHEMICAL 
(Details in report submlned as per section 5.6, or 7 of regulalions.) 
(The itemized cost statement mu61 be part of the report.) 
(Stale type ol work in space below.) 

.- .........,.... Geo.Ph~s~ca1."s-~ ............ ..*............*.....*.%....... .......................... 

Where lhe &we stalement nsqulres's lechnicai report w per section C of the Mineral Act ~egulations, the author of the report 
shall complete both copies d the ASSESSMENT REPORT TITLE PAGE AND SUMMARY form end include the m p l e l e d  
forms In the assessment reports. 

Who waa the operalor (provided 
the Hnancing)? 

Amwnt lo be withdrawn from owner(s) or operetor(8) acwunl(s): ' .. --. 

Name of OwnerlOperalor 

I wW, to apply $ ................. 5.f.ooo .............................. of lhis work lo Ihe claims listed below. 

(Slale number d yean to be applied lo each dalm, Its month of record, and identify each claim by name and record mber . )  

............. ............................................................ .... - ....... "... - No* ........... .- Units ............. hk2rk @lied Years J2an-ed 

Mint 11 1368 20 2 000 1 .................................................................................. ". ............................................. I .  ........................................................................................................................................................ 

Mint III/ 1370 05 500 1 

Mint N 1371 05 500 1 

Value d d  lo be crediW to porlclble assessment cndit (PAC) ~ccount(8). 
[MU only be credited lrom lhr npprovcd value d C and (or 0) nol appl~ed lo cla~ms.] 

Name I *klQINT 1 

ed, as alleged In this Stat 
be cancelled and the subiec 
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